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	Service Sector Governance Councils Conduct Public Hearings on Proposed Service Changes
Last night, the Metro San Gabriel Valley and South Bay Governance Councils conducted public hearings to receive public input on proposed service changes that, if approved, would go into effect in June later this year.  Approximately 75 people attended the South Bay hearing, and over 100 attended the hearing in the San Gabriel Valley.  Seventeen people provided input at the South Bay hearing, and 57 people submitted request to speak forms at the San Gabriel Valley hearing.

Metro Westside/Central will hold their public hearing at 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February 11 at the La Cienega Tennis Center in Beverly Hills, and Gateway Cities will conduct their hearing at 5:30 p.m. on Thursday, February 12 at The Gas Company in the City of Downey.  Metro San Fernando Valley held their public hearing last Wednesday.

Governance Councils will make their decisions on proposed changes at their March governance council meetings.  All of Metro's proposed service changes, including maps detailing the proposed change for each line, are posted on our website.

www.metro.net/riding_metro/special_services/proposed_changes.htm
Expo Light Rail Alignment Update
Segment A / Downtown Corridor

Currently, FCI/Fluor/Parsons, FFP, is demolishing the east side of Flower Street, from Washington Boulevard to Exposition Boulevard, in preparation for utility relocation and upgrades. Once these upgrades are completed, street improvements such as new curbs, sidewalks, street signs, traffic signals and street lighting will be installed. Additionally, excavation of the trench continues, along with track bed preparation, from the west opening of the trench to Vermont Avenue.
Segment B / Mid-Corridor

Utility relocation and improvements along the Exposition right-of-way have also commenced between Vermont Avenue and La Brea Avenue. Gas, water, cable and electrical utility relocations are being performed in the intersections along this stretch. Those intersections include: Raymond Avenue, Gramercy Place, Arlington Avenue, Buckingham Road, Vermont Avenue, Western Avenue, Crenshaw Boulevard and Farmdale Avenue.

Segment C / West End Corridor

Along the Exposition right-of-way from La Brea Avenue to Venice/Robertson, FFP is busy building the foundations for the La Brea and La Cienega aerial stations. Six 132 inch wide by 70 feet long CIDH pilings weighing 70,000 pounds each will make up the La Brea station while the La Cienega station will have eight. Fifty-one smaller CIDH pilings (measuring 24 inch by 70 feet) will also be installed at each station to complete the foundation work for the bridges.

The demolition and reconstruction of the South National Bridge has been on-going since June 2008. Once complete, the newly constructed bridge will be used for east/west vehicle traffic while the North National Bridge will be used exclusively for pedestrians and bicyclists.
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